11. NEW BRIGHTON PIER TERMINAL BUILDING CAR PARK - P30 PARKING
RESTRICTIONS

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Malcolm Taylor, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output: Signals Signs and Shelters 9.5 94

The purpose of this report is to recommend to the Council the installation of a P30
parking restriction in the New Brighton Pier Terminal car park at the intersection of
Beresford Street.

The Parks Unit Manager requests that the parking of vehicles in the car park on the
southern side of the New Brighton Pier Terminal Building be restricted to 30 minutes,
and that two spaces be provided for holders of mobility cards. This car park, which is
located on Reserve land, is administered by the Parks Unit and provides for short term
off street car parking for the Pier the Library and adjoining facilities.

The Parking Operations Manager is agreeable to the provision of P30 parking and
parking spaces for ‘ Holders of mobility cards' in this car park.

Recommendation: That the Board recommend to the Parks and Recreation Committee,
the following parking changes.

1. That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum period
of 30 minutes in the New Brighton Pier Termina Building car
park at the intersection of Beresford Street.

2. That the first two angle parking spaces located at the northern
end of the New Brighton Pier Terminal Building car park at the
intersection of Beresford Street, be restricted to ‘Holders of
mobility cards'.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the aforementioned recommendations be adopted.


Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


